
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>
Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
Hayden Grooms <HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov>
Broome, Darryl <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 6/30/2017 11:05:33 AM
Subject: RE: July 6

Can you forward Bob’s contact information to me?
 
Lily
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Friday, June 30, 2017 9:21 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill ; Tori Beth Black ; Catherine McNicoll ; Hayden Grooms ; Broome, Darryl 
Subject: July 6
 
​Bob Knight will send Lily contact information for a visit to Greenville Hospital System on July 6th at 9am. It'll be 
a visit of about 90 minutes to discuss Medicaid and opiods.
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